
 

Public Works Committee - November 1 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - Cancelled 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - November 15 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee -  November 22 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

EMAIL 

YOUR 
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Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 
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All Committee meetings are live-streamed and recorded. 

You can access the full meetings on our Website,  

Facebook page, and YouTube channel. 

The Public Works Committee met at City of Covington on November 1, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. with the following members 

present:  Alderwoman Johnetta Yarbrough, Alderman Jeff Morris, and Mayor Justin Hanson. Also present were Public 

Works Director David Gray, Building Official Lessie Fisher, Alderman Chris Richardson,  Alderman C H Sullivan, Utilities 

Manager Calvin Johnson, City Attorney Witherington, and Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn.  Motion was made by Alder-

man Morris and seconded by Alderwoman Yarbrough for Mayor Hanson to serve as chairman due to Alderman Wal-

lace’s absence. 
 

Discussion began on the drainage issue at 20 Eagle Trace Rd.  Bonny Henderson, Debbie Priestly, and Leslie Haywood 

Moore voiced their concerns on the flooding/drainage issue on their properties located on Eagle Trace Rd.  They re-

quested the committee to assist with a solution to the water problem.  The flooding issue starts with the farmland be-

hind their property.  Attorney Witherington reported the city is not able to go on private property.  This discussion 

needs to be held between the two property owners.  Attorney Witherington advised the city not to become mediators 

between the two property owners.  Director Fisher will review any documentation on the building permits for this sub-

division. 
 

 Director Gray presented the contract for the highway rail grade crossing on East Ripley for approval.  This contract is 

100% funded by TDOT. This project will consist of asphalt paving on East Ripley and will bring the crossing rails up to 

current code. Motion was made by Alderman Morris and seconded by Alderwoman Yarbrough to move forward with 

the procurement of this contract for the highway rail grade crossing on East Ripley. Motion passed. 
 

Director Gray reported the TDEC ARPA application has been submitted.  This project will be for Wastewater Treatment 

Plant repairs estimated to cost $2,822,343.00.  This grant will fund $1,789,511 of these repairs.  Suez will provide pro-

fessional services to help assist with this project.  Once the project is completed, a maintenance agreement will be en-

tered into with Suez Company.  A sanitary survey report was presented showing the city earning 594 points out of a 

possible 599 points for a numerical score of 99%.  This rating retains the Covington Water Department in the State’s 

“Approved” category.  Director Gray announced the 811 Meeting will be held on 11/16/2022 at the Covington Civic 

Center. Motion was made by Alderman Morris and seconded by Alderwoman Yarbrough to approve the report from 

Public Works Director David Gray. Motion passed. 
 

Building Official Fisher reported the codes department is working on property maintenance concerns.  These concerns 

can be presented in Municipal Court.  The recipients of the Blight Grant will be announced soon. 
 

Motion was made by Alderman Morris and seconded by Alderwoman Yarbrough to accept the report from Building 

Official Fisher. Motion passed. 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:56 p.m. 
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Covington High cross country boys have a long history of success in the postseason and the trend  

continued Thursday, November 3 at the state Cross Country Championships at Sanders Perry Park in  

Hendersonville, TN. 
 

Congratulations to San'darius Coleman, a senior, making his fourth-year appearance at the state meet and 

running with a goal of taking the podium once again. After finishing 10th last year with a time of 16:41, 

Coleman said he wanted to move up as an individual and keep trimming his time. And that is exactly what 

he did! 
 

When interviewed after his race Thursday, Coleman mentioned using tactics to conserve energy by  

hanging behind the leaders, and the move paid off In a field of 257 runners, he finished with a time of 

16:12 earning him a third place podium finish. No other runner in Charger history or Tipton County history 

has finished in the top 3. 
 

Last year, things began to change for West Tennessee runners like San'darius who were normally out-

classed at the state level.  Results for the race still showed an upward trend adding even more West  

Tennessee runners to the podium and to the top 25 finishers. 
 

We want to give a special shout-out to our seniors Mal'yah Gilliam, Anna Reese Cousar and Madie Rose  

for their hard work and persistence and a special recognition to San'darius Coleman for his history-making 

contributions for CHS. 
 

Coach Coley, along with girls' and boys' teams, would like to express their gratitude for all the support and 

donations from CHS, CHS staff and the Covington community. 





 
Do you have an announcement 

you would like to include in our 

weekly newsletter? Click HERE to 

email your info to Rebecca Ray! 

mailto:rray@covingtontn.com







